
SPACE  COMMITTEE  MEETING 
April 14, 2010 
 
Attending: 
Patrick Gorenchan, David Dakin, Susan Kamman, Diane Anderson, Ariel Anderson, Barbara 
McKinney, Alex Enyedi, Conn Macomber, Anand Sankey, Bassam Harik, Lowell Rinker, John 
Jellies, Pete Strazdas, George Kohrman 
 
 
Sprau Tower – 10th Floor 
Handouts are attached at the end of this report, including a Utilization Summary and a Floor 
Plan.   
 
The Planning Division is interested in increasing the use of underutilized rooms on campus, such 
as seminar rooms and conference.  The 10th floor of Sprau Tower may function as a small 
meeting room, a study lounge, or a small group gathering space, but has no regularly scheduled 
or assigned use.  Access is restricted to building occupants, who must check out an elevator key 
from the Building Coordinator. 
 
Discussion included current security issues, such as after-hours access and whether or not faculty 
locked their office doors.  Future possible security issues included whether stairwell access to the 
building floors should be restricted and the affect of opening the 10th floor to common access. 
 
Planning Division is proposing opening the 10th floor to public access, with usage controlled by 
electronic Room Wizards (which may be scheduled online).  The hours from 11 a.m. to 1 or 2 
p.m. could be reserved for general lunch or study use, so that the 10th floor could be an extension 
of the lobby cafe.  Several issues that would need to be addressed are: 
 

 who would monitor and cleanup the space?  is this something Dining Services would 
be interested in? 

 would additional security be needed, such as cameras trained on the elevator doors? 
 how will this affect overall building traffic? 

 
This will be further discussion at the next meeting. 
 
Ellsworth Hall 
The remodeling of the 3rd floor of Ellsworth Hall is underway, with carpet installation starting 
May 3 and furniture installation starting May 10.  The Center for Academic Success Programs 
will move into the new offices in August.  The space vacated by CASP in Moore Hall will be 
prepared for re-assignment to Anthropology. 
 
Ombudsman Office 
There are still issues for the project scope before work can start on remodeling offices in Faunce 
for the office of the Ombudsman.  As soon as the details are settled work will start. 
 



Sangren Hall Construction 
The Sangren Hall construction project is progressing to Construction Documents phase this 
week.  The construction signs will be going up at the end of the semester, and the construction 
fence will be up by May 17.  Relocation of the Education Library to the ground floor of Sangren 
will occur in May.  (Some of the materials will be moved to Waldo Library and the Frostic 
School of Art.) 
 
The official groundbreaking will occur on June 1.  (The groundbreaking for the new university 
apartments will occur on June 1 also.) 
 
Classrooms 
The Registrar has scheduled Fall Semester classes without having to use any McCracken Hall 
rooms.  Also, there will be no classes scheduled in Knauss Hall during Summer I or II. 
 
During the summer there will be some work on classroom and building vestibule upgrades, 
based on the classroom conditions survey conducted by Facilities Management. 
 
University Apartments 
The official groundbreaking for the new university apartments will occur on June 1.  The project 
is currently in the Construction Documents phase.  Diane Anderson is involved with the efforts 
to name the buildings.  She encourages people to send her naming ideas. 
 
 
Next Meeting: 
May 12 at 9 a.m. in the Bernhard Center, room number TBD 








